Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, March 15, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM

Selectmen discussed the rental of the gym to a minor. It was agreed this could not be allowed.

Mr. Belanger and Tom Sommers met to discuss their concerns over the use and maintenance of Breezy Point Road. Mr. Belanger, having heard several different stories as to who was responsible for the road, requested some information. It was agreed the road belongs to the Town and the Town will maintain the paved portion. The Association will maintain from the end of the paved portion to the lake. Although there will be a right of access to the lake for those who wish to drop off their boats there will be no parking available in the parking lot. This is a private parking lot for the use of the Association members.

Mike Beauchamp, Bob Bethel and Phil Lincoln met to discuss the agreement for the fire truck. The selectmen agreed to sign the manufacturing contract. The purchase contract was drawn up as a lease agreement which is not allowed when using Capital Reserve funds. Phil contacted the bank to see what financing agreement could be reached with them.

Bob Edwards, from Peterborough Saving Bank, met with the selectmen and agreed to finance the balance needed to purchase the truck. Financing through the bank will result in a savings of \$250. Dave moved to accept the financing from the bank. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved. This agreement is in keeping with the approved warrant article.

Cindy Gelardi, Bob Holmes, Pat Webber, Woody and Gene Woodworth voiced their concerns over an article which was sent to the papers. Phil showed them a copy of the letter he had mailed in response to the article. Those present had also prepared a response to the article which they may send to the papers. Concern was voiced over the lack of guidelines and procedures. A member of the State Department of Parks & Recreation will attend the May meeting of the Antrim Parks and Recreation to give some direction to the committee.

After the committee left the Selectmen discussed two members whose terms expire this year. Dave moved to reappoint Bob Holmes and Cindy Gelardi to the committee. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Dave moved to appoint Phil as chairman of the Board of Selectmen. Second, Tom. Phil accepted. So moved.

Dave moved to appoint Tom as the selectmen's ex-officio member to the Planning Board. Second Phil. After some discussion, Tom

graciously accepted. So moved. In the event Tom can not attend a meeting one of the other selectmen will attend.

Selectmen discussed the need for a wetlands permit to do the work on West St. S2H and Pete Michaud will meet with the selectmen to give them an estimate of the cost for them to file the application.

All three selectmen plan to attend the employment hearing on May 13.

Letter to Grapone Ford, S2H, Yield tax warrant, MS II & MS VI, Grant application and DOT reports all signed.

Selectmen approved the zoning inspector's purchase of the 1993 book on electricity.

Selectmen will add Long Term Disability to the benefit package for Town employees.

Meeting adjourned 8:50

ems